www.fairfaxfederation.org P.O. Box 3913, Merrifield, VA 22116-3913

December 5, 2014

Fairfax County Board of Supervisors 12000 Government Center Parkway, Suite 530 Fairfax, Virginia 22025

Re: Route 1 Corridor

Dear Chairman Sharon Bulova and Board Members:

The Fairfax County Federation of Citizens Associations (the Federation) appreciates that the Board of Supervisors (BOS) has supported the Phase 1 study of transportation along the Route 1 corridor. Although the Phase 1 study is not due for completion until January 2015, we already know that the report from the study will recommend proceeding with the Multi-Modal Phase 2 Analysis Study (engineering and environmental considerations).

In light of the heavy traffic conditions along Route 1 from the Woodbridge VRE station to the Interstate 95/495 beltway interchange, the Federation requests that the Fairfax County Board of Supervisors urge Governor McAuliffe and our State Legislators to fund the \$4 million Phase 2 Study for the US Rt. 1 Multi-Modal Analysis.

The Federation hereby submits the attached resolution, unanimously passed by the Federation membership on November 20, 2014, that requests that Phase 2 be funded.

Respectfully submitted,

Frederick A. Costello

Correspondence Secretary

Fuderale Ce Costilla

(signed)

Timothy Thompson

President